
R-7 CORRESPONDENCE

47TH DISTRICT, CALIFORNIA

COMMITIEE ON ,FOR.ElGIN Af'FAllflS
SUBCOMMITTEE ON ASIA AND THE PACIFIC

SUBCOMMITTEE ON THE WESTERN HEMISPHERE 100 WEST BROADWAY STREET

WEST SUITE 600

LONG 90802

PHONE 436-3828

FAXRANKING MEMBER, ON ENERGY
AND MINERAL RESI)URCIES

SUBCOMMITTEE ON WATER, POWER, AND OCEANS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON FEDERAL LANDS

December 22, 2015

Mayor and City Council
City of Long Beach
333 W. Ocean Boulevard
Long Beach, CA 90802

Dear Mayor and City Council members:

I am writing in support of Council member Rex Richardson's recommendation to the Long
Beach City Council to consider naming the newest library in Long Beach, located in the 9th

Council District, after First Lady Michelle Obama.

As a former Long Beach City Councilmember, State Legislator and current U.S.
Congressman representing the City of Long Beach, I believe that First Lady Michelle Obama
exemplifies someone who is passionate about creating opportunities to inspire and educate
youth throughout the nation. Mrs. Obama is a role model who shares her background and
experiences and encourages students to reach their full potential.

A library is a centerpiece of a community, and thus is fitting to name after someone who is a
champion for education and making a difference for our future.

Thank you for your full and fair consideration of this proposal.

Sincerely,

The Honorable Alan Lowenthal
Member of Congress
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I am writing in support of Councilmember Rex Richardson's recommendation to the Long 
Beach City Council to consider naming the newest library in Long Beach, located in the 9th 

Council District, after First Lady Michelle Obama. 

As a former Long Beach City Councilmember, State Legislator and current U.S. 
Congressman representing the City of Long Beach, I believe that First Lady Michelle Obama 
exemplifies someone who is passionaje about creating opportunities to inspire and educate 
youth throughout the nation. Mrs. Obama is a role model who shares her background and 
experiences and encourages students to reach their full potential. 

A library is a centerpiece of a community, and thus is fitting to name after someone who is a 
champion for education and making a difference for our future. 

Thank you for your full and fair consideration of this proposal. 

Sincerely, 

The Honorable Alan Lowenthal 
Member of Congress 
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